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Ross & Cromarty Sports Council Executive Committee Meeting
MINUTES

  Highland Football Academy, Dingwall
Thursday 19th March 2015 at 7.00pm

Present: 
Andrew Knox (AK)(Chair);  Sandy Gall (SG)(Secretary); Jim Hyslop (JH) (Treasurer);  Joan Maxwell (JM)(Grants Convener),  Susan Davison (SD), Jenny Maclennan (JMN), Jo Ellen (JE) (Minutes)
Others:
Ken Howie (Muir of Ord Bowling Club), John Burgis (Invergordon Boating Club), Michael Morrison (Alness Golf Club) plus another representative (name not given).
Prior to the meeting commencing the committee discussed and agreed the following grants:

	ID
	Club
	Category
	Grant Awarded

	064/14
	Ben Wyvis Cycle Club
	Coaching
	Deferred.  JM to suggest the club contact HLH & Sports Scotland for assistance.

	068/14
	Invergordon Judo Club
	Travel 
	£200 

	069/14
	Muir of Ord Bowling Club
	Discretionary
	£500

	070/14
	Ross County Athletics Club
	Sports Development
	£61.40 – as balance from 072/14 allocation – Club at 2014/15 maximum allocation

	071/14
	Highland Disability Sport
	Excellence
	Application withdrawn

	072/14
	Ross County Athletics Club
	Sports Development
	£121.40 or 50% of balance

	073/14
	Fyrish Gymnastics Club
	Coaching
	£106.80 or 50% of balance

	074/14
	Tom Hoffman - Individual
	Travel 
	£200 (awarded at the previous meeting)


	1.
	Apologies

	
	There were apologies from Helen Rowson (HR), Cllr Ian Cockburn (IC), Cllr Graham MacKenzie (GM)


	2.
	Minutes of Previous meeting (Thursday 15th January 2015)
The minutes were proposed as a true reflection, with one amendment:

Page 3, item 5: Highland Council Funding & Survey, should read ‘JH gave a brief…’, rather than ‘JM gave a brief…’

The minutes were proposed by JMN and seconded by SD.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	Facebook Page
JMN advised that this is still on-going. She will advise further at the next meeting.


	4.
	Correspondence

	
	SG referred to a report circulated to the group listing recent correspondence.
JM advised that she had hoped someone from Highlife Highland (HLH) would be able to attend tonight, but this had not been possible.  She confirmed that Jeni Herbert, Area Sports Development Officer (Team North) (newly back from maternity leave),  is our main contact for all the Active Schools Coordinators and therefore we will request reports and information from her in the future.  She may then choose to delegate this to one of the Active Schools Co-ordinators if necessary.   AK agreed to contact Jeni to have a chat about this.

JM advised that Darren Reid, Community Sport Hub Officer, HLH could not attend tonight but provided an update which was issued to all prior to the meeting.



	5.
	Membership & New Members
Membership fee for 2015-16

Discussion took place on whether the RCSC membership fees should be increased for the 2015-16 year from the current figure of £25 (to possibly £30 or £35).   It was agreed that uncertainty over HC future funding made this a difficult decision.  JH explained that there will be a 5% decrease in our funding in 2015-16 and 2016-17, followed by a reduction of 45% in 2017-18. All agreed to freeze the fees for this year but decide the 2016-17 fees at the AGM in May.   It was also agreed that if any changes are made at this time,  clubs need to be notified in good time to allow them to budget for this.


	6.
	Treasurers Report

Financial Update

JH gave an update of the balance from each of the accounts as follows:

Trust Fund: £9997.95

Travel Fund: £3932.29.

Sports Fund: £4855.59 – includes the 2nd instalment of HC Funding, plus all grants being looked at today
JH advised there are currently no outstanding bills to pay.

JH asked if those present would be happy for money from membership fees to be transferred to the Travel Fund.   All agreed that £1500 should be transferred.  JH to arrange this.


	6.
	Grant Aid
Amounts for Grants for distributed to clubs in 2015-16

	
	JM referred to a document she had issued in the meeting papers entitled Grant Amounts for 2014-15 which detailed the current maximum grants available in all categories.  She asked for comments as to whether the figures should remain the same for the next year.   Discussion took place on the varying cost of coaching courses across different sports, making it difficult to make changes.   Following the discussion it was agreed to keep the maximum payable to each club at £750 for 2015-16.   It was also agreed to discuss reducing this figure pro-rata (based on the HC reductions) for future years at the AGM in May.
As the figures for 2015-16 were agreed the following grants for April 2015 were discussed:



	
	001/15
Dingwall Youth Sub Aqua Club
Coaching
£500 ie max £250 per person. Conditional on a written report being received post course and a presentation to be given detailing the benefits at the AGM in May.
002/15
Fortrose & Rosemarkie Golf Club
Coaching
Total claim recalculated to £684 less HLH contribution -£188.63 or 50% of balance
003/15
Dingwall Youth Sub Aqua Club
Coaching
£250.  See conditions for 001/15
004/15

Fyrish Gymnastics Club
Coaching
£18.75 or 50% of balance
005/15

Eleanor Richardson - Individual
Excellence
Excellence Fund - £350

Travel Fund – £200

New forms for Travel & Excellence required for this.

To be highlighted that she is eligible to apply for the Trust Fund again in August.   
006/15

Alness Golf Club
Sports Development
£255 or 50% of balance


	
	

	7.
	Succession Planning & Committee Roles
AK advised the group that JMN has kindly offered to take over the role of Grant Convenor from JM.  JM was very grateful for this and they both agreed to do a handover over the next couple of meetings. JM confirmed she will also stand down as Vice Chair at the AGM but would still like to remain on the committee.

JM suggested it would be helpful if the sending out of meeting agendas did not fall to the Grants Convenor.  SG advised he would be happy to do this.  He will liaise with AK and JE, where necessary to send the agenda and minutes prior to meetings.

JM also advised that keeping the web-site updated is quite a task.  JMN to assist JM and SG with this also.

SD agreed to act as Press Officer and will write reports and put them to the local press and web-site when required.
SG advised that he knows a photographer who is used by the Ross-shire Journal.  He will make contact with him to see if he can help increase the publicity the Sports Council is getting.



	8.
	Sports Council Awards 
It was agreed to leave discussion on this item until the next meeting. SG advised that HR had emailed him some ideas for organising the Awards and suggested these be discussed at the next meeting.  SG to circulate the email to all the committee.


	9.
	Active School’s Coordinator’s Report
SG confirmed that all the committee had been emailed the Actives Schools Update from Wilma Kelt.   


	10.
	Community Sports Hub Report
JM apologised for not sending out the Dingwall Hub Development Plan after the last meeting.  She will do this as soon as possible.
AK advised that he has spoken to Cllr Murray regarding the current set up of Sports Hubs and the fact that the children of Alness and Invergordon Academies are not entitled to use the Hubs in Dingwall and Tain.   It was suggested that sending out some of Darren’s report to RSSC members would help to clarify some queries they have about how the Hubs are set up. 
JM advised that Dingwall Sports Hub will be involved in the Dingwall Academy Spring Fair on Saturday 28th March.  She asked if anyone present could attend for some of the time and take copies of grant information.  She will email information about the event to the committee.  If anyone can attend they were asked to contact Darren Reid to confirm this.


	11.
	AGM Arrangements
It was agreed to hold this meeting at Dingwall Academy.  There will be a pre-meeting at 7pm followed by the AGM from 7.30pm.   SD to put this information in the local press.   JH will contact Jack Murray at Dingwall Academy to book a room.


	12.
	AOCB

Thanks from Invergordon Boating Club
John Burgis gave an update from the Club following the receipt of a RCSC grants in October 2014, advising that their new Rigid Inflatable Boat (RIB) and outboard engine has arrived.  This purchase was possible largely due to the RCSC grant.  The Club are now planning school visits, taster sessions and rolling out RYA training in the summer.  He expressed the Clubs sincere gratitude for this grant and advised it would make a big difference to them.  All present were delighted to have this positive feedback.   
JM advised that the application completed by this club was also very well done, with all the necessary information contained.  She asked if she could use it as an example of good practice at the AGM.   John Burgis advised this would be fine.
Membership Forms

JMN and SG to liaise to update the current form with new dates and put out.  JM to email SG the letter that was issued with the forms last year.

PowerPoint Projector

JH advised that he is hopeful he can get a projector that could be used at our meetings.  All agreed this could be a useful way of displaying information to assist meetings.


	13.
	Date & Venue of Next Meeting

	
	Thursday 21st May at 7pm at Dingwall Academy (to be confirmed).

	
	The meeting finished at 9.15pm




Actions:

	Ref
	Who
	Action
	When

	1
	JMN
	To create a Facebook place for the group
	ASAP

	2
	AK
	To contact Jeni Herbert from HLH to discuss reporting to the group
	ASAP

	3
	JH
	To transfer £1500 from the membership fee fund to the Travel fund
	ASAP

	4
	SG
	To contact a Ross-shire Journal photographer he knows to help increase publicity for the group
	ASAP

	5
	SG
	To circulate an email from HR regarding the organising of the Awards
	ASAP

	6
	JM
	To circulate the Dingwall Hub Development Plan to the group
	ASAP

	7
	JM
	To send out information on the Dingwall Academy Spring Fair to the group 


	ASAP

	8
	JH
	To book a room at Dingwall Academy for the AGM
	ASAP

	9
	SD
	To put information in the press about the AGM
	ASAP

	10
	JMN & SG
	To liaise to update the membership form for 2015-16
	ASAP

	11
	JM
	To email the letter which accompanied last year’s membership form to clubs to SG
	ASAP
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